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MINUTES
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Dr. Zachariah convened the meeting of the Trustee Nominating and Board Procedures Committee of the Board of Governors by telephone conference call, from Tallahassee, at 9:05 a.m., December 8, 2009, with the following members present: Charlie Edwards, Vice Chair; Ann Duncan; Sheila McDevitt; Carolyn K. Roberts; Gus Stavros; and Norman Tripp.  John Barnes also participated in the call.         

1.
Recommendation to fill Trustee Vacancy, USF
Dr. Zachariah said that while the Committee was advertising the trustee vacancies for all the universities this past summer, the Committee had received a letter of resignation from a trustee at USF, Mr. Jan Smith.  He said the Committee had opened a new search to fill this vacancy, and posted the availability of this position on the Board’s website.  He said the position had been advertised to all the universities and through the news media.  He said both the USF Board Chair and the University President had also been advised of the opening.  He said applications were due by the close of business, October 28, 2009.

Dr. Zachariah said the Committee had followed the same process used in filling other trustee vacancies.  He said the Committee members assigned to review USF applications, Governor McDevitt and Governor Stavros, had received copies of all the applications.  After review, they had advised the Corporate Secretary of the applicants to be interviewed.  He said that following their interviews and further consideration, the Committee members were prepared to discuss their recommendation for the consideration of this Committee. 
Dr. Zachariah recognized Governor McDevitt.  Ms. McDevitt reported that she had reviewed the applications of candidates who had been interviewed previously as well as new applications.  She said she had interviewed two new applicants for this vacancy.  She said that after speaking with several representatives and USF officials, she had concluded that with two new trustees, previously appointed by this Board, and the new trustees expected to be appointed by the Governor, there would be a loss of continuity and experience on the USF Board.  She noted that Ms. Tomasino had already served a full term on the USF Board.  She noted that since the time remaining on Mr. Smith’s term was only 13 months, this was a good way to keep some continuity of service.  She said this Committee could fully evaluate this vacancy when this seat again became vacant in January 2011.  Ms. McDevitt recommended Ms. Sherrill M. Tomasino to fill the trustee position at USF, created by the resignation of Mr. Jan Smith, for a term ending January 6, 2011.  
Mr. Stavros said he concurred with Governor McDevitt.  He reported that he had also reviewed the applications of previous applicants, as well as the new applications.  He agreed that it was good to keep some continuity in the membership of the Board.  He also recommended Ms. Sherrill Tomasino to fill Mr. Jan Smith’s unexpired term, for a term ending January 6, 2011.

Mr. Edwards noted that as a current member of the Board, sitting in another seat, Ms. Tomasino should submit a letter of resignation in order to begin her service in Mr. Smith’s seat.  Dr. Zachariah asked the Corporate Secretary to make this request.

Mr. Edwards agreed that Ms. Tomasino was an excellent choice.  Ms. Duncan noted that the students were very supportive of Ms. Tomasino and they valued her service to the USF Board.  Mr. Stavros added that she was a loyal and regular supporter of numerous USF events.
Mr. Stavros moved that the Committee accept the recommendation and forward to the full Board its recommendation that Ms. Sherrill M. Tomasino serve as trustee at USF, for Mr. Jan Smith’s unexpired term, ending January 6, 2011.  Ms. McDevitt seconded the motion, and members of the Committee concurred.

Dr. Zachariah thanked the members of the Committee.  He said he would bring this recommendation to the full Board for action on the telephone conference call scheduled to be held Thursday, December 10, 2009, at 9:00 a.m.

2.
Adjournment

Having no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:15 a.m., December 8, 2009.   
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